CEREDIGION COUNTY COUNCIL

Report to: Cabinet
Date of meeting: 7t December 2021
Title: Petitions received

Purpose of the report: To inform Cabinet of any petitions received

For: Information

Cabinet Portfolio and N/A
Cabinet Member:

The following Petition has been received by the Council:

Petition Title Number of Cabinet Local
signatories Member Member (if
applicable)
Llewod Llambed says “Save our 631 Clir Clirs Hag
Sports Hall” Catherine Harris and
Hughes Clir Ivor
Williams

The relevant service will now consider the contents of the petition as part of the
public engagement exercise for the Physical Activity Development Plan.

Wellbeing of

Generations:

Recommendation(s):

Reasons for decision:

Overview
Scrutiny:

Policy Framework:

Corporate Priorities:

Has an Integrated Impact N/A - this report

Assessment been completed? informs Cabinet of

If, not, please state why the receipt of
petitions only

Summary:

Long term: N/A
Integration: N/A
Collaboration: N/A
Involvement: N/A
Prevention: N/A

For Cabinet to note receipt of the following petition -
Llewod Llambed says “Save our Sports Hall”

To inform Cabinet of the receipt of petition, for further
consideration by the relevant service.

N/A
Council Constitution and Petitions Protocol

N/A



Financial and N/A
Procurement
implications:
Statutory Powers: N/A

Background Papers: N/A

Appendices: None

Corporate Lead Lowri Edwards, Corporate Lead Officer: Democratic
Officer: Services

Reporting Officer: Lowri Edwards

Date: 9" November 2021



ATODIAD / APPENDIX A

Darn o dudalen y ddeiseb / Extract from the peitition page

LLEWOD LLAMBED says, "Save our Sports Hall"

There are Imminent plans to down grade the current sports
courts at Lampeter Leisure Centre. As part of the creation of a
Well Being Hub in Lampeter, CCC propose the reduction in size
of the sports hall by a quarter which means that the Leisure
centre will no longer have a full size, indoor Netball Court,
Basketball court, Five a side football pitch, Volleyball court and
will mean a reduction in the number of badminton courts.
Although we support the addition of the facilities the Well Being
Hub will provide for the Lampeter community, taking away what
is already a well used amenity will jeopardise the future and well
being of the participants of established local clubs and teams
and prevent the forming of others in the future.
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